
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2014 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

Trust in the LORD with all thy heart with all thine heart; and lean not unto thine own understanding. In  

             all thy ways acknowledge him and he shall direct thy paths (Proverbs 3:5-6). These verse are quoted often and  

known by many believers, but I fear are often short-lived in the actual day to day activities of life. The meaning  

of the word “acknowledge” is “to know” or “find out.”  Let’s desire to see the Lord and seek the Lord’s will in  

all of our paths (school, work, home, church, etc.). 

 As a family, we have celebrated all of our birthdays (except for Becca’s which is in October) and an 

anniversary over the last month and a half (Thank you for the birthday and anniversary cards). I can’t believe  

how the kids are growing up and making us feel old.  Becca and I have been married for sixteen years and I 

am thankful for my wife and family. 

 The next couple of months are going to be full-on with ministry outreach activities. The first one being a 

carnival (we call it a side-show alley) held at the church on the 14th of June. Face-painting, games and prizes will  

be available.  Everything will be free, except for some of the food items. Though we have done similar activities 

 before this is the first time it will be done at the church (the last time we had a similar activity was at the PCYC). 

 The desired outcomes of the activity are to get folks from our community and local schools to come to our church,  

to meet our church families and then to give coming to a church worship service. Please pray for safety, wisdom,  

that our church families welcome each visitor and that we have visitors! 

 Next the Bob Jones University (BJU) Australia team will be with us for the Sunday morning worship  

service on the 15th of June. We will have testimonies, special music and a message by Dr Matzko. Because Dr  

Matzko is a science professor at BJU the church folks often invite friends and family who have questions about 

creation and other science-related questions. Please pray for this special service. 

 We will have Bible clubs at two of the local public schools June 16th -20th. Please pray that the gospel will  

be clearly presented, that souls will be saved and disciple and that contacts for future ministry will be made. The 

 BJU students will be helping with all the above ministry outreaches. 

 Lastly, Primary and senior camps will begin toward the end of June. Please pray for these as well  

  

         Thank you for helping through prayer and financial support of the ministries here. We are praying for 

             you too. 

Love, 

Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce (with memories of Emmalyn) 

 

 


